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Snow Committee meeting 

is held to review the season 

and discuss any issues with 

the plan. 

 

If anyone is interested in a 

copy of the Snow and Ice 

Control Plan feel free to 

send me an email 

(jwwaal@kalcounty.com) 

with SNOW PLAN as the 

subject and I will be happy 

to send one to you.  

Snow season is coming 

soonñtime to get out those 

snow shovels and be sure you 

are in good enough shape to 

use them! 

 

Airport Operations also 

works to insure that we are 

ready for òSnow Seasonó be-

fore it arrives.  According to 

our òSnow and Ice Control 

Planó the snow season offi-

cially arrives on November 1 

each year and lasts until April 

1.  Prior to that time we 

check and maintain snow 

equipment and order prod-

ucts such as sand and liquid 

runway deicer. 

 

Prior to the season there is a 

meeting of the Snow Commit-

tee.  This year the meeting 

was held on October 10.  At 

that time the Snow and Ice 

Control Plan is reviewed and 

any potential issues are dis-

cussed. 

 

Another meeting is held 

about the middle of the sea-

son to discuss how the sea-

son is progressing and review 

any issues that have popped 

up. 

 

Finally, in May a final  

erage of passengers en-

planed over the last 

three years.  We cur-

rently receive approxi-

mately $1.4 to $1.6 mil-

lion a year in entitlement 

funds and can compete 

for discretionary funding 

for larger projects with 

the same restrictions.  In 

a nutshell the funds are 

restricted and cannot be 

   The use of federal 

funds is critical to the 

development of airports 

across the nation.  The 

capital infrastructure 

funds used by the Kala-

mazoo/Battle Creek In-

ternational Airport flow 

from the Airport and 

Airway Trust Fund 

(AATF) and is currently 

authorized through the 

2015 federal fiscal year.  

The funds are appropri-

ated each year by con-

gress to the Federal Avia-

tion Administration 

(FAA) and flow from 

Washington DC to the 

FAA Great Lakes region 

and ultimately to the Air-

port District Office in 

Detroit where it is pre-

sented to us as a federal 

grant.  Basically speaking 

the formula used to de-

termine our entitlement 

funds is based on an av- Continued on page 3 
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Projects:  New Tower / AZO Air Traffic News 
Ray Thyfault 

floor of the control tower 

òcabó at 140õ resulting in a 

òcontroller eye leveló of  145õ.  

The controller eye level is 
based on an average eye level 

of 5õ therefore 140õ + 5õ = 

145õ.   That is 110õ higher than 
the controller eye level in the 

current ATC facility!  There 

isnõt a movement area on the 

airport, current or planned, 
which isnõt visible from the 

new facility.  No more ònot in 

sightóéé ! 

The ònewó FAA Air 

Traffic Facility, currently 

under construction, located 

south of the approach end 
of Runway 23 is nearing 

completion!  The base build-

ing at the new facility will 
eventually house a full com-

plement of both Kalamazoo 

FAA Technical Operations 

and Air Traffic personnel. It 
is anticipated that a limited 

number of FAA Air Traffic 

training and administrative 
personnel, as well as the 

entire Kalamazoo Technical 

Operations workforce, will 

begin to occupy the new 

facility as early as this De-
cember.  Deliveries of air 

traffic equipment will begin 

early next spring with a ten-
tative commissioning date of 

the ATC facility late in 2013! 

The control tower stands 

approximately 165õ tall (to 
the top of the antenna lo-

cated on the roof of the 

control tower cab), the 

Questions:  Leasing Hangars 

and build your own han-

gar.  Our Master Plan has 
identified areas that may 

have hangars in the future. 

   Anyone interested in 

getting on the list should 
contact Dave Reid at 269-

388-3690. 

   Anyone interested in 
leasing land for a hangar 

should contact Clifton 
Moshoginis at 269-388-

3668. 

   There was a question 

recently regarding the 
process the airport fol-

lows for leasing hangars as 

they become available. 

   We have a ôwaiting listõ 
of people that have an 

interest in hangars at the 
airport.  The individuals on 
the list fall into two cate-

gories.  First, there are 
those who wish to relo-

cate or move TO the air-
port and secondly, those 

who wish to relocate ON 

the airport. 

   When anyone is on the 

first list they will receive 
first priority as it is impor-

tant to get as many of the 
hangars filled as possible.  

After that, anyone wanting 
to relocate to another 
hangar will be contacted in 

the order that they were 

put on the list. 

   Another option is to 
lease land from the airport 

Security Reminders 

the face of terrorist 

threats.  I must say that 

AOPA did a great job 

helping us get back in 

the air after 9/11but 

there will be a limit to 

what can be done if 

another incident oc-

curs. 

2. You will be tested.  

TSA personnel attempt 

to circumvent the 

rules.  Fines can 

amount to as much as 

$10,000. ônufõ said. 

   Periodically there are 

instances where someone 

leaves a gate before it has 

completely closed.  This is a 

serious violation of TSA 

security regulations. 

   Anyone that opens a gate 

(or a secure door) is re-

sponsible for everything 

that happens during the 

time that the gate is open.  

No stranger should ever be 

allowed to pass through the 

gate.  No one with a badge 

should pass through, unless 

they are in the same vehicle 

with you.  The gate should 

be guarded until it has 

closed completely. 

   Two good reasons for 

insuring that these regula-

tions are followed: 

1. General Aviation can-

not afford to have any 

kind of a major terror-

ist incident.  The gen-

eral public does not 

have a lot of sympathy 

for the plight of general 

aviation and will not be 

of much assistance in 
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Above:  The Balkema Hangar is a 

good example of a privately built 

hangar on land leased from the 

airport. 

There is a new òAir Traffic 

Manageró in town!  Thomas 

(Tom) Layton arrived late last 

spring along with his family from 

Columbus Ohio where he was an 

Air Traffic Front Line Manager 

(Operations Supervisor).  Tom 

has been involved in Air Traffic 

Control for approximately 15 

years in a variety of facilities from  

Florida to Ohio and now Michi-

gan!  Tom is a pilot with a passion 

for General Aviation who, along 

with his employees, looks for-

ward to being involved in the 

local aviation community. 

Above:  Gate 21 at Duncan 

Aviation.  Note sign requiring 

òSTOP AND WAITó procedure. 



Improvement Funds, cont from page 1 

Badge Renewal Reminders 

that we receive.  The 

process may seem cum-

bersome and burden-

some, but it is the proc-

ess we have to follow to 

keep the federal funds 

flowing for the long term 

development of the air-

port.   

   With todayõs limited 

funds creating a long 

term plan and prioritizing 

is a must in order to 

keep the development 

moving forward and in a 

direction that benefits 

the airport long term. 

used for areas that pro-

duce revenue, e.g.  they 

cannot be used for main-

tenance or repair of 

buildings or grounds and 

cannot be used to con-

struct any facility that we 

will produce revenue 

with, nor can we use the 

funds to recruit air carri-

ers.  Each year the air-

port submits a 10 year 

plan of capital projects 

that require federal 

funds. The first five years 

are programmed and are 

difficult to change due to 

the planning require-

ments placed on us by 

the regulated process.  

The airports working 

capital is used for the 

local match of the federal 

funds and much smaller 

projects that are ineligi-

ble for FAA funds. 

   As a self-sufficient busi-

ness enterprise unit of 

government no money 

flows to or from the 

County of Kalamazoo.  

The revenue we produce 

here stays here to create 

our operating budget and 

to ensure our share of 

any local match grants 

ing billed the badge must 

be paid for when the 

paperwork is submitted. 

Your Signatory must sign 

the renewal application. 

Complete information 

and forms can be found 

at www.flyazo.com.  Se-

lect Airport Information 

and then Badging. 

 

   Every access badge issued 

for AZO will expire at least 

every two years.  Please 

check your badge for the 

expiration date and renew it 

within 30 days of this date.  

No badge is valid for access 

after the date it expires so 

itõs important to have it re-

newed on time if you want 

access. 

   After 30 days the costs, 

paperwork and time required 

also increase.   

 

Some things to remember 

come ôrenewalõ time: 

ID documents must be 

presented with the re-

newal paperwork each 

time the badge is re-

newed. 

Unless a company is be-
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New Airport    

Administration Staff 

Heather Nelson was born and raised in Escanaba, Michigan and 

moved to Kalamazoo, Michigan in 2000. She has been married to 

her Husband Craig for six years and they have a two-year-old son 

Kayleb.  Heather graduated as a cosmetologist and has worked in 

the cosmetology field since 2001. In addition she graduated from 

Kalamazoo Valley Community College in 2009, completing an Ap-

plied Science Associates Degree in Accounting and was a member 

of the Phi Theta Kappa Academic Honor Society graduating with a 

3.84 GPA. 
 

Heather has held numerous roles in the accounting field with Gard-

ner Group of Kalamazoo and Parkview Hills Property Management, 

and presently works out of her home as a salon owner. 

Cliff Moshoginis, 

Airport Director 

cemosh@kalcounty.com 
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AZO Law Enforcement Department  
~ always ready to serve you!  

Remember When? 

   No...this wasnõt a shot from the recent terminal project, but a pic-

ture taken in 1928, showing a work crew digging a utility trench for 

the ônewõ airport.  In February 1929, the field was licensed as the 

first municipal airport in Michigan, focusing on air mail service until 

air carrier service began in 1944 with two commuter airlines, Francis 

Airways and Northern Skyways. 

 

   The airfield was named Lindbergh Field in honor of famous aviator 

Charles Lindberurgh 

October Challenge:  Can you find 

the problem with an article in this 

newsletter?  The first one to email 

me with the correct answer gets an 

AZO Pen!!!   
 

Send your answer to 

jwwaal@kalcounty.com. 
County employees not eligible for prize.  I am the sole judge of 

the correct answer.  Email date/time will be used as the determin-

ing factor in the event of a tie.  No cash value is attributed to this 

award.  Good luck to all.  

   Law Enforcement services at the airport are provided by the Kalamazoo County 

Sheriff Departmentõs Airport Unit.  The Unit is led by Sergeant Roger Williams, a 30-

year veteran of the Department.  Sgt Williams began serving at the airport in 2004.The 

deputies assigned to the airport are (with the year they began serving at the airport):  

Jerry Kuss (2010), Mike Vorick (2009), Art Mortimer (2007), Pat McDevitt (2010), and 

Laura Misner (2012).   Each of the members of the unit have had extensive careers at 

other local departments before serving at the airport. 

   The airport unit assists the airport in maintaining its Security Plan and federal com-

pliance, and is responsible for responding to various security situations on airport 

property, including security system alarms, issues at the terminalõs TSA checkpoint, 

and customer assistance.  The next time you spot the deputies making their regular 

patrols around the airport perimeter and through the hangar area, feel free to waive 

them down and chat. 

   To contact a deputy via cell phone, call 269-720-5199 or 269-7205213 or 269-383-

8823 for the Security Office located in the terminal building.  

Sgt. Roger Williams 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Michigan
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